OBCA Spring Board Meeting April 26th, 2018 Village Baptist Church - Beaverton, OR

Attendees: Pat Coons, Kyle Kowan, Derek Duman, Marshall Cho, Rahim Tufts, Brian Martin, Roger Schenk

1) Welcome from Pat

2) All Star Game

- BJ feels like it is in good shape
- If anyone knows anyone that wants to take an Ad please contact BJ, looking for some for All Star game program
- Times, levels, and locations need to be put up on website

3) Non Profit Status

- Currently in wrong 501C3 classification, will cost \$400 to correct it. Pat and Denny are working on getting it fixed

4) Website

- Kyle does a really good job of keeping website up to date.
- Has lots of information. Encourage everyone to take a look at website; specific mention
 of Impact Basketball out of Las Vegas. Can be very beneficial for you and your staff.
 Especially for youth coaches. Will send out email again in May to all coaches on
 distribution list.

5) NHSBCA Meeting in Raleigh, North Carolina

- OBCA will pay for flight, hotel, and registration for conference
- Need to figure out who can go, have funds for two people
- Kyle and Rahim want to go. Rahim needs to check with family first. Gregg Griffin also interested. Think we can make all three work.
- Discussion on splitting costs with people going to ensure we stay within budget.

6) Shot Clock Update

- At AD conference shot clock was discussed, lots of AD/coaches pushing for it but majority of AD's voted against it. Only classification in favor is 6A. Biggest issue is cost. Other main issue was training operator and working with officials.
- Officials seem on board with whatever coaches want
- Estimated cost is \$2500 to \$4000 for each gym
- Any suggestions? Use NHSBCA position paper and USA Basketball guidelines to help us. Doing some summer games with portable shot clock? Try doing some grass roots type stuff to get people on board.
- Encourage coaches to educate AD's on benefits of Shot Clock, need OADA to get on board to keep moving forward
- In theory, OSAA team could play out of state team at home with shot clock as long as can find officials willing to do it. No clear cut repercussions for doing that.

7) Winter Sports OACA Report

Brought up shot clock implementation

- Expressed frustration with not getting week back at beginning of season after was taken away for extending football season did not pass championship committee
- Expressed frustration with number of transfers can we hold coaches accountable?
- Encouraged gender separation at State tournaments
- Stated strongly we did not want to see 4 team state tournaments. Do not see playoff games as "tournament". Most coaches would say rather have 16 teams with no consolation

8) Financial Review

- Current amount is \$3364.00
- Spent money on hospitality area at state tournament. No one showed up.
- Don't spend money on much else other than sending people to NHSBCA annual meeting
- Think Hall of Fame would be really cool but need to raise the money.
- Youth clinic where money goes towards OBCA?
- OBCA Summer Tournament with Shot Clock, summer 2019 Get word out by coaches clinic in the fall

9) Fundraising

- Clinic with be October 12th at Liberty High School
- Kathy Adelman and Mike at Southridge agreed to speak girls coaches
- Open to speaker suggestions Please send to Pat
- Notebooks, prizes, signs, etc... Some taken care of by OACA

10) OBCA Goals

- Continue to work focus on all star coordination
- Continue to promote and work on shot clock
- Continue to develop website
- Do anything to protect and support coaches build our mentorship program
- Fundraising

11) OBCA Representatives

- Do we need to revise anything?
- Will need to hold executive board elections in fall (at clinic in 2019)

12) Meeting Adjourned